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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 6th June 2015
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Paul Kirk (Downshire), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), David Leonard (Dungannon), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Bob Quick (Strabane), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Allan Davison (Third Carrickfergus), Bill Clements (1st Larne)
Apologies

Jane Smyth (Comber), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), Sam Howlett (CWA), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), John Patton (VP), Fred McCrea (VP)
Allan Davison welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk reported communications since last meeting:

· Murley have emailed to advise that their new secretary is Mike Tarrant

· New Moon Insurance - emailed looking for BBL to endorse them to local bands in return for small commission. They also offer Cashback to bands who take out insurance.

· Colin Dixon from Geneva Instruments emailed to introduce himself. He would like to discuss partnering with BBL to promote banding (and their instruments of course). 

· A letter was received from AccessNI advising that they intend to cancel the BBL’s registration due to lack of applications. This will be appealed and if successful, bands who have children in their ranks need to make use of this very useful service, if only to keep themselves right with child protection legislation. The new online system is fairly slick, although ID still needs to be checked manually. 

· Stephen Crooks emailed the schedule for this years Fermanagh/Tyrone Brass Band Summer School. 

Treasurer’s Report

Paul Kirk advised that the bank balance at the end of May was £1461.11 with Fivemiletown and Spring Festival sponsorship monies yet to arrive. A cheque for £360 has been received from Fred McCrea on behalf of 55th Old Boys trust Fund to go towards Band of the Year trophies and engraving.
Festival of Brass 2015
Paul Kirk to check with Michael Alcorn at QUB that all facilities have been booked. He advised that the BBL would need to arrange for percussion to be moved this year.
With regards to adjudicators, the following names were suggested:


Ian Porthouse


Michael Bach


Gary Cutt


Brett Baker
Steve Sykes

Owen Farr

Paul Kirk to contact the adjudicators in order

The possibility of an extra concert featuring a GB-based band or ensemble was discussed and it was agreed that the BBL shouldn’t take the financial risk at this time as bank balance is low. The general view was that the BBL should stick to running the contest.
Solos & Ensembles 2016
Suggested adjudicators are as follows:
Seniors: 
A Geneva Instruments rep/artiste



Owen Farr



Brett Baker

Juniors:

Diane Creighton



Seamus Dinsmore



Terry Doherty



Bob Goodman

Fivemiletown Contest 2016
The proposed date of the contest was reviewed and it was agreed by those present that the contest should run on 27th February 2016 to allow a greater gap between it and Spring Festival (Easter is at the end of March)

Spring Festival 2016
Date agreed as 16th April. The European Youth Brass Band will commence the following week.
Any Other Business
At this point, Allan Davison left the meeting to attend another engagement. Alan Hunter chaired the remainder of the meeting.

Bob Quick led a discussion on the possibility of running teaching days for youth band leaders.

He mentioned that, beyond 10 years old, standards of playing don’t appear to progress as quickly or as much as they should. 

There is some good teaching currently, and some not so good.

Teaching days would take the form of workshops and be led by experienced tutors. They would cover such things as teaching techniques, spotting problems early, correct embouchure, suggestions for resources such as music and materials, picking the right instrument.

It was agreed that the BBL should gauge interest ASAP. 6 or more people in an initial session would make it viable.

There being no further business, Alan Hunter drew the meeting to a close.

The next meeting will take place on Saturday 12th September at 3pm.
Upcoming Events

	21st November
	Festival of Brass at Queen’s

	13th February 2016
	Solos & Ensembles

	27th February 2016
	Brass in Concert

	16th April 2016
	Spring Festival
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